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MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday, 13th February 2007 
MOTION No: 7 

 
MOTION:  Councillor C. Keane
That this Committee discuss the future development of the Whitechurch Library to outline:

(a) the plans for extension - in conjunction with the Ballyboden Village plan proposals (drawing on the Archituctural plans already developed for this site) and how it can be enhanced and enlarged.

(b) to outline the opening hours now and to state when an extension of opening hours will be available as many more residents would use this facility if it were open evenings/longer etc."

REPORT: 

a) The Libraries Department has recently upgraded the Library with the addition of a ramp, automatic doors and a small kitchen installation. The toilets have been refurbished and the interior of the building opened out to provide a better environment. The next task is to look at the usage of the present space and try to improve its utilisation and access. 
b) The present opening hours for the library are:

    Tuesday      6 – 8

    Wednesday  1 – 5

    Thursday     4 - 8
The building itself is open Monday to Saturday to accommodate the range of activities that take place there.
The Libraries Department are looking at the opening hours of the library space in the Whitechurch Library building. Ideally any change in opening hours would be tied in with a community initiative.
There is now the potential to link up with Scoil Mhuire to develop their usage of the library. The imminent construction of a new footpath now means that the school will be within safe walking distance of the library, which previously wasn’t the case. The Libraries Department are in discussions with the school regarding the best way and time to accommodate their library needs.
The library is also looking at working with youth groups to provide them with access to library facilities. This entails looking at the needs of the groups and how best the library facilities can be provided for them and opening hours would be a factor in this.
Once these discussions have taken place a review of the present library opening hours will be carried out and changed / extended where it is felt necessary. 
